
City of Issaquah 
Public Works Department 

NEWPORT WAY/MAPLE STREET ROAD IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
(Local Improvement District #21) 

1. Project Description 

STAFF REPORT 
March 11 , 1994 

This project consists of a new arterial along the Maple Street corridor from SR 900 to a connection on 
the existing Newport Way in the vicinity of Locust Street. Important elements include: 

{ Construction of a new five-lane Maple Street with 56 feet of pavement, curb to curb, from SR 900 to 
10th Avenue. This will be striped for four travel lanes and a center turn lane. From 10th Avenue 
Southeast to Locust Street, the roadway tapers to the existing two lanes. 

{ Construction of a 12-foot urban corridor on the north side of Maple Street from SR 900 to 10th 
Avenue NW. This urban corridor is a multi-purpose facility linking downtown Issaquah with the SR 
900 business area. It will be separated from vehicular traffic by a 4-foot planter strip. An 8-foot 
sidewalk will be constructed on the South side of Maple Street, with tree pits at the curb. 

{ A new 12" water main will be installed on Maple Street form the West side of SR 900 through 12th 
Avenue NW to the 10th Avenue intersection. 

{ Newport Way will be widened approximately 1 foot on each side from SR 900 to 10th Avenue NW to 
accommodate bicycles. 

{ A bridge structure is to be constructed over Tributary 170. Retaining walls are required near the 
structure on the south side to minimize impacts to wetlands. 

{ An enclosed drainage system will be constructed to drain the roadway runoff on Maple Street., 
Detention and wetponds constructed by Trammell Crow will accommodate the detention and water 
quality requirements for the roadway runoff from Maple Street between 12th Avenue NW and Locust 
Street. A wetpond & biofilter combination will accommodate the detention and water quality 
requirements for the roadway runoff from Maple Street between SR 900 and 12th Avenue. This 
wetpond will be located about halfway between Mall Streets and Maple Street adjacent to SR 900. 
The ditch system along Newport Way will be maintained except at the southeast corner of the 12th 
Avenue/Newport Way intersection. 

{ New traffic signals will be installed at the intersection of Maple Street with SR 900, 12th Avenue and 
1 Oth Avenue. A pedestrian signal will be installed mid-way between SR 900 and 12th Avenue. 
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